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Although there was a small rise in house prices last month the longer term trend is 
still down, according to the Real Estate Institute of New Zealand's House Price 
Index (HPI). 

The Index shows prices rose 0.5% in February from January, but were still down 
2.3% compared to three months earlier. 

The HPI, which was developed in conjunction with the Reserve Bank, adjusts for 
differences in the mix of properties sold each month, so is a more reliable indicator 
of housing price movements than other measures such as average or median prices. 

Of the 28 districts measured by the HPI, 14 showed a price improvement in 
February compared to January and 14 showed price declines. 

The biggest price increase was in Queenstown-Lakes where the HPI was up 4.6% 
for the month, while the biggest decrease was in Rotorua with a drop of 5.7%. 

Compared to three months earlier the HPI declined in 18 districts, rose in eight and 
was unchanged in two. 

Queenstown-Lakes also showed the biggest increase in the HPI over three months 
at 4.0%, while the biggest decline was 6.5% for properties in Manukau in south 
Auckland. 

The table below shows the changes in the HPI over one month, three months and 
one year. 
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